

SUN CITY SHADOW HILLS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Wednesday, July 5, 2017

Call to Order

The July Safety Advisory Committee meeting was called to order by chairperson Ed Chavez with Committee members Mario Deiro, John Hone and Jeff Kirkpatrick present. Other attendees included Agi Kessler, HOA Board; Ceasar Larrach, HOA; Ben Guitron, Indio Police Department; Erin Fujioka, G4S, and Erin Smith, Information Advisory Committee.

Review/Approve Minutes

Upon a motion by Jeff Kirkpatrick and a second by John Hone, the June 2017 meeting minutes were approved.

General Update

The security report for the month of June 2017 was reviewed. There were 25 incidents of failure to stop at posted stop signs, 5 by residents, 17 by vendors and 3 by guests. There was 1 speeding violation by a vendor. There were 139 incidents of garage doors being left opened and unattended. There were 26 vendors cited for not having signage, 15 citations for trash cans and 6 incidents of gate damage. There were two incidents of suspicious persons/circumstances reported, two vehicle accidents and two incidents of thefts from vehicles

Ben Guitron reported there were no significant incidents handled by Indio PD. He again mentioned the importance of locking vehicles that are parked in driveways. Ben also discussed the ribbon cutting event for the Jefferson Street interchange to take place on August 17 at the Montecito clubhouse as well as the anticipated projects at the WalMart center.

Old Business

Jeff Kirkpatrick provided an update on the Emergency Preparedness Subcommittee. The mapping project listing addresses should be completed in a couple of weeks; the red/green placards have been produced; there will be a meeting of the core committee on July 14; tract captains have been ID'd; Jeff met with the Office of Aging; he discussed Red Cross CPR and First Aid training classes; there will be a CERT class in October; more equipment was moved to the EOC; Disaster Prep 101 class was presented; budget requests were submitted to include propane tanks in the 2018 budget.

The Committee was asked to submit requests for the 5 year plan. Back up spikes at the exit gates and car carrying transporters were discussed

Next meeting: September 6, 2017, 10:30 a.m., Coachella Room, HOA Office